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MEETING NUMBER 2168         THURSDAY, 04 May 2023  
Grosvenor Hotel 

President Sue Dixon 

• Welcomed members and guests (Guest Speaker Barrey Niven, Glenda Niven, 
Janice Virgin and Grant Mullins.) 

• Acknowledged Rotary and Wedding Anniversaries  

• Advised that David Kemp has resigned from the Club. His letter of resignation 
will be circulated, indicating the reasons for his departure are not related to 
issues within the Club.  

 
Secretary Cherilyn Fleming 

• Is seeking Director reports for the Annual Report 

• Will circulate market rosters 
 

Club Matters: 
Mary-anne Woodman 

• Indicated that her current lack of internet access is hindering some market 
documentation. 

• Various stall holders are changing 
 

Chair Bob McFarland introduced Rotarian Barrey Niven to talk about bag pipes. 
Bob indicated ‘Niven’ when googled offered ‘Little Saint’ but was disappointed 
Barrey was not wearing a kilt. Barrey has been a Club member for 12 years during 
this period of membership. Barrey is a previous State Champion bag pipe player 
and has travelled widely playing and judging bag pipes. He is currently a State 
judge. 
 
Bag pipes have first been identified in Egypt some 6,000 years ago, although they 
are now played around the world particularly in Europe, the sub-continent and 
Africa. They have a strong association with the military including all services of the 
Australian Defence Force. Older bagpipes include silver and ivory and are highly 
valuable instruments. In varying forms, they include a bag, blowpipe, drone and 
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chanter, which produces the varying tune.  The bagpipe we recognise and hear 
most is the ‘Great Highland Bagpipe, although Barrey provided us with a ‘show and 
tell’ of a range of bagpipes he has collected or been given including the smaller 
‘kitchen bagpipes’ for playing indoors.  He gave us a resounding rendition of well-
known tunes. 
 
Sergeant Alan started the fine session with a Star Wars ‘own goal’ announcing: ‘May 
the 4th be with you’.  The middle featured Cherilyn’s shrunken kilt and it ended with 
Colin Francis offering the biggest 10 Cents he could picture. 
 
200 Club winner this week was Number 05 Stuart Ellis. 
    
Attendance:  Meeting 2168 Thursday 04 May 2023 

20 Members present 
08 Apologies 
28 total Members which is 71% attendance 

Membership average attendance for April is 68%     
 

Next Meeting:  Next Meeting on 11 May is at the Grosvenor Hotel our Guest 
Speaker is Angelo Lazio talking about Goolwa Wharf Project; Chairperson is Mary-
anne Woodman.  
 
MARKETS:  Please contact Cherilyn Fleming for Market Roster duties. 
PORT ELLIOT 

6/05/2023 First 7.00am – 11.00am 
 

Peter Manuel 
Ken Buckley 

 Second 10.30am – 2.00pm 
 

Jeanette Rich 
Marg Meade 

20/05/2023 First 7.00am – 11.00am 
 

Des Schirmer 
Ken Buckley 

 Second 10.30am – 2.00pm 
 

Marg Meade 
Barry Pryor 
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GOOLWA 
7/05/2023 First 6.00am – 11.00am David Virgin T 

Cherilyn Fleming 

 Second 10.30am – 3.00pm Peter Dixon T 
Sue Dixon 
Sue Morisset 

21/05/2023 First 6.00am – 11.00am Bob McFarland T 
Alan Mullins 

 Second 10.30am – 3.00pm Brenton Abbott T 
Bob Oliver 

 
PROGRAM - Rotary Club of Encounter Bay 

Partners and guests very welcome 
For catering and/or attendance purposes, if you will be an apology or are bringing guests you must advise 

Fleurieu Crash Repairs 8552-4833 no later than 1600 hrs the day before (Wednesday).  
Remember also, when food is available, to advise of any dietary requirements. 

 
May 11 2169 Angelo 

Lazlo 
 

Mary-Anne 
Woodman 

Goolwa Wharf Project Grosvenor 
Hotel 

May 18 2170 Club 
Assembly 
 

Stuart Ellis  Grosvenor 
Hotel 

May 25 2171 Ella Jacka Madeleine 
Jenkins 

VH Childcare Centre Grosvenor 
Hotel 
 

June 1 2172 Sue’s 
Swansong 

Sue Dixon  Grosvenor 
Hotel 
 

June 8 2173 Changeover 
Dinner 

  Port Elliot 
Bowling 
Club 
 

 


